
The workshop meeting of the Great Meadows Regional Board of Education 

was held on Tuesday, July 14, 2009, at Great Meadows Middle School, 

Independence Township.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by 

Jennifer Cassini, President.  A statement was read that adequate 

notice of the meeting had been given in accordance with the Open 

Public Meetings Act. 

  

Flag salute. 

  

ROLL CALL: 

  

Present: Jennifer Cassini, Peggy Faulborn, Joe Mahal, Joe Mailloux, 

Matthew Mowatt, Jason Schaffer, Kimberly Schaffer, William Vonder 

Haar. 

  

Absent: None. 

  

Dr. Tim Frederiks, Interim Superintendent, and Julie Mumaw, Business 

Administrator, were in attendance. 

  

There were 10 members of the public in attendance. 

  

Committee reports were discussed. 

  

Public Comment: None 

  

Motion by Peggy Faulborn, seconded by William Vonder Haar, to 

increase the management fee for Maschio’s Food Service by 1% ($98.55) 

for the 2009-2010 school year. 

Motion carried in a unanimous voice vote. 

  

Motion by Jason Schaffer, seconded by Kim Schaffer, to allow all 

Board of Education members to attend the New Jersey School Boards 

Association Annual Workshop in Atlantic City. 

Motion carried in a unanimous voice vote. 

  

Motion by Matt Mowatt, seconded by Peggy Faulborn, to adjourn at 8:50 

PM. 

Motion carried in a unanimous voice vote. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

  

  

Julie Mumaw 

Board Secretary 
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